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At the 10 July 2023 Ordinary Council 
meeting, Kyogle Council resolved to sup-
port a Voice to parliament. Council re-
solved: 

That Council accepts the invitation of the 
First Nations People to walk with them by 
supporting the YES vote in the referendum 
to establish a Voice to parliament enshrined 
in the constitution. 

That Council endorses the referendum on 
Creating an Aboriginal Voice to Parliament 
by providing information to the community 
in the Council newsletter and website, and 
takes opportunities to partner with agencies, 
local Aboriginal elders and community in 
presenting information on the Referendum 
to community members. 

Through the Uluru Statement First Na-
tions People have called on all Australi-
ans to support a First Nations Voice to 
Parliament by voting Yes in the upcoming 
referendum.   

Kyogle Council accepts the invitation of  
 

 
First Nations People to establish a Voice 

to parliament enshrined in the constitu-
tion, by supporting a YES vote in the up-
coming referendum. 

The Australian Government advises: 
In late 2023, Australians will have 

their say in a referendum about wheth-
er to change the Constitution to recog-
nise the First Peoples of Australia by 
establishing an Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander Voice. 

The Voice would be an independent 
and permanent advisory body. It would  
give advice to the Australian Parliament  
and Government on matters that affect 
the lives of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people have called for members of the 
Voice to be chosen by First Nations 
peoples based on the wishes of local 
communities.  

Further information on the referen-

dum, including the proposed referen-
dum question and constitutional 
amendment, can be found here https://
voice.gov.au/ 

Further information on the Uluru 
Statement can be found here https://
ulurustatement.org/ 

Information from the YES campaign 
can be found here https://
yes23.com.au/ 

Council resolves to support 
VOICE TO PARLIAMENT 
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The Mallanganee Lookout, including a striking, spheroid 
installation designed by architecture firm Terroir, has been 
shortlisted for a World Architecture Festival Award in the Future 
Projects section. 

The visionary upgrade to the Mallanganee Lookout is one of 
more than 30 Australian projects to make the short list, placing us 
in the top ten countries for total shortlisted projects, but the 
Mallanganee Lookout is the only Aussie effort in the Leisure Led 
category.  

The Lookout is a popular spot atop the Richmond Range, 
affording incredible views in all directions.  The design of the new 
‘observatory’ feature will encourage visitors to look up as well as 
out – the centre of our universe passes over the site daily.  In 
addition, specialists have created an app in which a solar system 
will appear to float in front of visitors so they can identify what 
they see at night.  The project has enjoyed strong community 
support, and it is expected that the Lookout will be a drawcard for 
tourists, helping to support local businesses in the area. 

The Lookout is being funded by the NSW Government and 

Kyogle Council, and will include upgrades to the lookout 

access, parking and new toilets.  New interpretation facilities 

will also be provided at the site, and it is envisaged that future 

stages could include a walking track and improved access to 

the Mallanganee National Park.  Construction of the Lookout is 

due to be completed by November 2024.     

OUT OF THIS WORLD  
Mallanganee Lookout shortlisted for World  
Architecture Festival Award 

With the introduction of our new 3-bin 
waste collection system it is now more 
important than ever to Recycle Right!!  

Every residential and commercial property 
that has a Council kerbside waste collection 
service received an education pack either in 
their kitchen caddy (residential properties) 
or with their new bins (commercial 
properties). This information pack included a 
brochure and handy fridge magnet 
explaining what items need to be put into 
your landfill bin (red-lid), recycling bin 
(yellow-lid) and food and organics bin 
(green-lid), and a card fridge magnet with 
tips on how to Recycle Right.  

Council urges all residents and business 
owners to follow the information provided 
carefully to ensure that we are able to divert 
as much waste as possible from landfill. By 
doing so we will significantly reduce our 
impact on the environment and ease the 
burden of the State Government’s Waste to 
Landfill levy which we pay on all waste that 
ends up in our landfill. 

If you are not sure whether something 
belongs in your red, yellow or green-lid bin, 
please check out Council’s new waste 

webpage which includes an A-Z guide on 
what can be placed in each bin and videos 
about how to recycle right. The waste 
webpage can be accessed at https://
www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/infrastructure-
environment/waste-water/waste-and-
recycling/.  

You can also look for the Australasian 
Recycling Label (ARL) which can be found 
on the packaging of more and more 
products you buy in shops and supermarkets 
in Australia. The ARL outlines which bin the 
packaging belongs in and whether certain 
parts of the packaging need to be separated 
or recycled elsewhere. Please note that 
some of the labels will recommend soft 
plastics are returned to store. The REDcycle 
Program is currently on hold for the time 
being so please place your soft plastics in 
your red-lid landfill bin.  

Did you know this symbol does not mean an 
item is recyclable?! 

There are many plastic products with the 
numbers 1-7 displayed in a triangle. 
Unfortunately, they look very much like a 
recycling symbol. They are in fact a plastic 
identification code which identifies the type 
of plastic the packaging is made of and can 
be found on both recyclable and non-
recyclable plastics. Please follow the ARL 
and Recycle Right tips on your fridge 
magnet and Council’s website. 

Let’s recycle 
RIGHT 

https://www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/infrastructure-environment/waste-water/waste-and-recycling/
https://www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/infrastructure-environment/waste-water/waste-and-recycling/
https://www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/infrastructure-environment/waste-water/waste-and-recycling/
https://www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/infrastructure-environment/waste-water/waste-and-recycling/
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Did you know that if you are operating a health premises in the 
Kyogle local government area, you must register your business 
with Council? 

Health premises include hairdressing salons, barbers, beauty 
treatment salons, mortuaries and businesses where skin penetra-
tion practices are provided such as tattooing, body piercing, cos-
metic enhancements, acupuncture (by non-registered health pro-
fessionals) and waxing. If you are providing any of these services, 
whether it be from a fixed commercial premises, your own home, 
by visiting others in their home or in a public place (e.g. markets), 
your business must be registered with Council. 

Council is also the regulatory authority for health premises in the 
Kyogle local government area. This role includes ensuring that 
health premises comply with the requirements of the Public Health 
Act 2010 and Local Government Act 1993. As part of this role, Coun-
cil is required to conduct regular inspections of businesses and 
undertake necessary action to remedy any breaches of legislative 
requirements to ensure community health and safety is main-
tained.  

This month Council will be contacting all owners and operators 

of known health premises in the Kyogle local government area to 
explain Council’s role in regulating health premises and how to 
register their premises with Council. If you own or operate a health 
premises, please keep a look out for a letter from Council in the 
mail. If you don’t receive a letter and you are operating a health 
premises, please contact Council’s Environmental Health Officer by 
email council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au or telephone (02) 6632 1611. 

If you require further information about health and hygiene 
standards for your premises, NSW Health provides a range of fact-
sheets on their website: https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/
environment/skinpenetration/Pages/default.aspx. Alternatively, 
don’t hesitate to contact Council for further information. 

Don’t forget Kyogle Council will be 
providing free microchipping and registra-
tion for desexed dogs living in the Kyogle 
local government area during August. 

In NSW, all dogs (other than exempt 
dogs) must be microchipped by 12 weeks 
of age, or before being sold or given away, 
whichever happens first. All dogs must 
also be registered by six months of age.  

Normally a once-only registration fee is 
payable when you register your dog, which 
covers your dog for its lifetime in NSW, 
regardless of any changes in ownership. 
However, during August, Council will pro-
vide free microchipping and registration 
for dogs that have been desexed before 
reaching six months of age, dogs with 
written notification from a vet that they 
should not be desexed, or dogs kept by a 
recognised breeder for breeding purposes, 
saving pet owners up to $100 per dog. In 
addition, every dog registered will receive 
a free care pack containing information 
and products to help you care for your dog. 
You will also go into the draw to win a 
Pinnacle Pet Fort Dog Kennel valued at up 
to $270.  

Council officers will be holding five mi-

crochipping and registration sessions in 
Kyogle, Woodenbong, Bonalbo, Tabulam 
and Mallanganee in August (see locations 
and dates below). All you need to do is 
bring your dog to one of Council’s free 
microchipping and registration sessions. 
Make sure you bring the following infor-
mation with you: 
If your dog is already microchipped, a 
copy of the Permanent Identification Form 
completed when your dog was micro-
chipped 

A letter, certificate or receipt from a vet 
confirming your dog is desexed or should 
not be desexed 

If you are a recognised breeder, proof of 
current membership of Dogs NSW, docu-
mentation verifying the dog is a breed 
accepted by Dogs NSW and a signed state-
ment that the dog is kept for breeding 
purposes. 

Free dog microchipping and registration 
sessions: 

Woodenbong: Tuesday, 8 August 2023 
from 9am – 11am at Woodenbong Park 
(behind the Woodenbong Public Hall) 

Bonalbo: Tuesday, 8 August 2023 from 
1pm – 3pm at Norman Johnson Park 

 
 
Kyogle: Tuesday, 15 August 2023 from 

9am – 12pm Anzac Park Basketball Court, 
Kyogle 

Tabulam: Tuesday, 22 August 2023 from 
10am – 11:30am at the Tabulam Sports 
Ground 

Mallanganee: Tuesday, 22 August 2023 
from 1pm – 2:30pm at the Mallanganee 
Memorial Park.  

Is your Health Premises  
REGISTERED? 

FREE DOG MICROCHIPPING 
and registration 

mailto:council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/skinpenetration/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/skinpenetration/Pages/default.aspx
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Two new Rotary members were recently inducted by Assistant 
District Governor John Oomen. Russell Cullen and Nathalie James 
have joined the team and look forward to taking part in the 
monthly Bazaar and all the other upcoming community events.   

Leo Laarhoven was presented with the President's Award for 
Outstanding Service to Rotary in his role as Treasurer over many 
years.  Joe McErlean is President, Peter Clarke is Vice President, 
Peter Constable is Secretary, Janet Wilson is Assistant Secretary, 
Peter Kelly is Treasurer , Leo Laarhoven is Assistant Secretary and 
Sandii Davie is Community Service Officer.   

 

 
If you would like to know more about Rotary please contact Sec-

retary Peter on 66321834 or come to a meeting held on the 1st 
and 3rd Tuesday of the month at 6.30 pm at Kyogle Golf Club.  two new members 

The new bridges on Tims Lane, 
Macqueens Road, and Old Cob O Corn 
Road were opened to traffic in July along 
with the Allens Bridge replacement on 
Duck Creek Road. New bridges are current-
ly under construction at Williams Road, 
Chestnut Road, Roseberry Creek Road, 
Boorabee Creek Road, Brown Knob Road, 
and Baileys Bridge Road. 

Remediation of flood damage com-
menced on sealed sections of Deep Creek 
Road, Tunglebung Road, and Duck Creek 
Road in July and these projects will contin-
ue into August. Council is also awaiting 
approval of funding to remediate ten more 
sealed roads which suffered damage in the 
2022 floods. The order of that work is car-
ried out will depend on the order that 
funds are approved.  

Remediation of flood damaged unsealed 
roads also continues with Brown Knob 
Road, Bottle Creek Road, Tallowood Road, 
and Ghinni Ghi Road all being resheeted 
with gravel this month. 

The list of urban streets in Kyogle which 
have been repaired is still growing. Be-
tween April and mid-July, Council has re-
sealed or heavy-patched Harrison Street, 
Saville Street, Lake View Drive, James 
Street, Pratt Street, Norledge Street, Fisch-
er Street, Larkin Street, Norton Street, 
MacDougall Street, Webbs Lane, Bundock 
Street, Campbell Road, Kindergarten Lane, 
Irwin Street, Geneva Street, Boorabee 
Street, Hurley Lane, Colin Street, Plant 
Street, Ettrick Street, Riverbend Close, 
Fairy Street, Mount Street, Groom Street, 

Stratheden Street, Roxy Lane, Geneva 
Street, Morphett Street, Crockford Lane, 
Irwin Street, Rous Street, Earl Street, Ed-
ward Lane, Chauvel Street, and Wyangarie 
Street.  

Delivering these works on schedule has 
been challenging with contractor availa-
bility difficulties and disturbance of aging 
Council water infrastructure. In some cas-
es, old, redundant water mains were dis-
covered during excavation for road works 
and despite no longer being used to deliv-
er water to properties, the pipes were still 
connected to the town water supply, 
meaning that road work was held up while 
the pipes were capped off and removed.  

In addition to delaying completion of 
road work, this also involved temporary 
water supply interruptions which incon-

venienced residents and business opera-
tors as well as Council staff.  

Council is very grateful to the communi-
ty for their patience during this trying 
time. We very much look forward to hav-
ing these projects completed for you. 

In rural areas, pothole patching was 
carried out in July on Gradys Creek Road, 
Lions Road, Kyogle Road, Lillian Rock 
Road, Clarence Way, Cawongla Road and 
Oxbow Road.  

Landslip sites have been remediated 
recently at Atkins Road, Back Creek Road, 
Lynches Creek Road, Williams Road, and 
Kyogle Road. Work is underway to stabi-
lise and repair a slip site on Gradys Creek 
Road and work will commence at the end 
of July to repair major landslips on Lions 
Road.  

URBAN STREETS 
have a facelift 
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Rotary Kyogle Bazaar operates on the 
fourth Saturday of each month. Run by the 
community, for the community, it is a 
place for all to share their passions, what-
ever they may be.  

Community groups and schools are wel-
come to book a community fee free site, 
with two available each month.  

The Bazaar offers a great variety of stalls 
and there are lots of opportunities to meet 
the makers or growers, to learn about their 
goods, from honey to dress design.  

There is even a tie dye workshop on site 
each month and children’s entertainment 
from time to time.  

Local musicians play whilst you grab a 
coffee and treat or a feed from The Rotary 

Food Van. Enjoy the vibe.  
August has the Kyogle Garden Club 

booked with their annual street stall along 
with Rous County Council Weed Biosecuri-
ty, a great combination as we ready our-
selves for Spring.  

To learn more, see our website Rota-
rykyoglebazaar.com.au. Here you can read 

more about our Meet the Maker and Meet 
the Grower series, apply for a stall with 
paperless form, check our policy procedure 
documents or access our direct contact 
details.  

Keep up to date with social media for all 
the current details. Ph Sandii 0459512249. 
Monday is the best contact.  

KYOGLE BAZAAR 
Enjoy the vibe 

 
 

Friends of the Koala is deeply concerned about the alarming rise 
in the number of koala car hits in the region. Over the past month, 
Friends of the Koala has witnessed a distressing surge in koala car 
hits across the Northern Rivers, with six koalas dying due to vehi-
cle strikes in just one week. Koalas are renowned for their docile 
nature and slow movement, making them particularly susceptible 
to vehicle collisions.  

Friends of the Koala is calling upon all residents, visitors, and 
motorists in the Northern Rivers region to be mindful of the pres-
ence of koalas on or near roads. If an accident does happen, stop 
and call the Friends of the Koala 24/7 rescue team. Stay with the 
animal if you can, until a qualified and licensed rescuer can attend. 
If you are unable to stay, please be as specific as possible about 
the location. Do not touch or try to transport koalas yourself as 
this could pose a significant risk to their health and safety.  

The organisation offers the following recommendations: 
1. Reduce speed: wildlife is often difficult to spot from a distance, 
especially at night, and can cross the road unexpectedly. Lowering 
your speed will give you more time to react and avoid collisions. 

2. Be cautious: Pay extra attention when driving through areas 
identified as wildlife habitat, or where signage indicates recent 
sightings. 

3. Report every koala you see close to a road immediately, 
whether they appear healthy, injured or dead.  

4. If you can, stay with the animal until a rescuer attends. If you 
cannot stay, try to be as exact as possible about the location: spe-
cific addresses, GPS points or landmarks are incredibly helpful.  
5. Save the phone numbers of Northern Rivers wildlife rescue or-
ganisations in your phone, so you are ready to report any sightings 
Koalas - Friends of the Koala 02 6622 1233 
Other wildlife - Northern Rivers Wildlife Carers 6628 1866, WIRES 
1300 094 737, Tweed Valley Wildlife Carers 02 6672 4789  

PLEA TO ACT  
to protect local koalas 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=rotarykyoglebazaar.com.au&u=aHR0cDovL1JvdGFyeWt5b2dsZWJhemFhci5jb20uYXU=&i=NWY2OTkxZWIwMGJjZTkwZTcyMjFkMWYy&t=TzVEUTFKbHAvcnJ0VmZPL2c2R0VHT05xV1JCZzkybTJuQk9PYjhqNXFDMD0=&h=a73a69f10a20485da098ea60ba0ff297&s=AVNPUEhUT
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=rotarykyoglebazaar.com.au&u=aHR0cDovL1JvdGFyeWt5b2dsZWJhemFhci5jb20uYXU=&i=NWY2OTkxZWIwMGJjZTkwZTcyMjFkMWYy&t=TzVEUTFKbHAvcnJ0VmZPL2c2R0VHT05xV1JCZzkybTJuQk9PYjhqNXFDMD0=&h=a73a69f10a20485da098ea60ba0ff297&s=AVNPUEhUT
tel:1300094737
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LIBRARY 

NEWS  

 
 
 

Art in the Roxy Gallery has moved from deep, considered 
thought that has been on show in Jason Farrow’s ‘Ruminations’ 
exhibition to art that tackles the subject matter of familiarity in 
the up coming exhibition ‘Intimacy’ by twenty five artists from the 
Practicing Artists Network (PAN). 

The Roxy Gallery has supported this fantastic group of regional 
artists over the years and each exhibition they have produced vi-
brant approaches to creative expression.  ‘Intimacy‘ will be a 
showcase of the latest works of PAN members beginning from July 
27 and running through to August 27.   

Our lives are certainly more turbulent and complex than 
ever before and, in this exhibition, PAN artists pause and re-
flect upon the value of family, relationships and the environment, 
and the increasing importance of our intimate connection to each 
of these elements of our lives. Intimacy is both a thoughtful and a 
physical experience and intimacy with the land and people within 
our orbit is important towards sustaining ourselves in a troubled 
world. 

PAN is a locally based non-profit incorporated association com-
mitted to the visual arts in the Northern Rivers and provides an 
opportunity for artists to hold group exhibitions and we have suc-
cessfully exhibited in the Roxy Gallery, Kyogle, Northern Rivers 
Community Gallery, Ballina and Lone Goat Gallery, Byron Bay in 

the recent past.  
PAN also gives members the opportunity to participate in social 

events such as Life Drawing and Plein Air activities and offers the 
opportunity to participate in exhibitions and promote their art. For 
further virtual information check out  

PAN Website: www.panbyronbay.com  but for real 
‘Intimacy ’ come along to the official launch for this exhibition on 

Saturday July 29 from 1 pm providing people a great afternoon’s op-
portunity to mingle with PAN members. 

‘Intimacy’ showcase at  
ROXY GALLERY  

Image by Rick Mollloy. Title: Doomed Love Mr & Mrs Prokoviev 

 
 
 
 

Celebrate Children’s Book Week 19-25 August 
This year’s theme is Read Inspire Grow. Call in to see our display 

and tell us what your favourite story is. 
Are you looking for a book that we don't hold in our 
collection? 
  Our Inter Library Loan service is the answer, and for a small fee, 
we'll search all over Australia to find the book you're looking for. 
Children’s Service Programs 
  Read, rhyme & romp: every Wednesday 10.30-11.00am Birth – 
3yrs, older siblings welcome (only during school terms) 
  Playdough Playtime - 3rd Wednesday of month 10.30-11.00am 
(only during school terms) 
  LEGO Club - 3rd Wednesday of month 3.30- 4.30am (only during 
school terms) 
Adult Programs 
Kyogle library Book Discussion Group : every 3rd Tuesday of each 
month 10.30-11.30am cuppa provided 
 
Adult colouring-in Group : every 2nd Friday and 4th Wednesday of 
each month 10.30am start cuppa provided 
 
Tech Savvy : FREE tech assistance for 15-30mins.  By appointment 
only Ph 6632 1134 
Bookings ESSENTIAL for all programs. 

 
 
 
 
 

A series of workshops will be held throughout the Rich-
mond River catchment, including in Kyogle, to discussed 
critical issues affecting the river's health.  

You are invited to join other community members and 
scientists in conversation in a sit down World Café style 
approach to share your aspirations for the future of Rich-
mond River. 

The Kyogle workshop will be held at the Kyogle Memorial 
Institute Hall on 5 August from 10am -12.30pm. Tea, coffee 
and light snack refreshments provided.  

The workshops are an extension of a survey which seeks to 
find out why people value the river and associated waterways 
and what they hope the future will hold. The project is run by 
Southern Cross University and is partnered and supported by 
Landcare, Ozfish, Casino Co -op, Rous Water and Richmond 
River Keeper.  

 

To complete the survey, follow this link: https://
richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities...  

 
To complete the survey, follow this link: https://

richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities...   

River Health 

WORKSHOPS 

http://www.panbyronbay.com
https://richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities-values-river-health?fbclid=IwAR2dbml00Gf7a_RdTGJsfaXUH7Dy5R___PdWqduQR4GDQgJhoMw-XHGPI5M
https://richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities-values-river-health?fbclid=IwAR2dbml00Gf7a_RdTGJsfaXUH7Dy5R___PdWqduQR4GDQgJhoMw-XHGPI5M
https://richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities-values-river-health?fbclid=IwAR2dbml00Gf7a_RdTGJsfaXUH7Dy5R___PdWqduQR4GDQgJhoMw-XHGPI5M
https://richmondriver.mysocialpinpoint.com.au/communities-values-river-health?fbclid=IwAR2dbml00Gf7a_RdTGJsfaXUH7Dy5R___PdWqduQR4GDQgJhoMw-XHGPI5M
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Farmers Market 
The Kyogle Farmers Market is 

held on Saturday mornings in 
Stratheden Street, Kyogle 
(between the Summerland Way 
and the library).  

To book a stall phone Rupert 
on 0407 506 548 or Anne on 
6632 1851. 

 

Bonalbo Markets 
The Bonalbo Markets are 

held at the Bonalbo Hall on the 
first Sunday of every month. 

Stalls cost $5. For further 
information phone 0448 321 
550. 

Kyogle Museum 
The Kyogle Museum is a 

great place to learn more about 
the history of the area. 

Located at 19 Bloore, Kyogle, 
the museum has many photo-

graphs and historical items on 
display. 

It is a great place to come for 
a browse, or to undertake some 
research on your own family 
history.  

The museum is open Tues-
days from 10am-1pm , Thurs-
days and from 10am-2pm and 
Saturdays from 9am-1pm. 

Research and group bookings 
available on appointment, 
phone 6632 3041. 

 

Kyogle Rotary Bazaar 
Rotary Kyogle Bazaar oper-

ates on the fourth Saturday of 
every month at Amphitheatre 
Park. Further information in-
cluding online stall  registra-
tion can be found on the web-
site rotarykyoglebazaar.com.au 
or through social media. Con-
tact by email kyogleba-
zaar1@gmail.com or phone 
Sandii on 0459 512 249. Any 
questions any time, here to 
help. 

VMX Magazine Classic 
Dirt 16  

Australia’s original and best 
vintage dirt bike weekend for 
riders and restorers!  

Where: Three Pines MX Park - 
129 Montgomerys Road, Sher-
wood.  

When: 4-6 August 2023  

All the details at this link or 
contact ken@vmxmag.com.au :  
https://
www.vmxmagshop.com.au/vmx
-magazine-classic-dirt-16-
brought-to-you-by-rat-racing/ 

Service NSW coming to 
Tabulam 

The Service NSW mobile ser-
vice centre is coming to Tabu-
lam on Tuesday 1 August be-
tween 9am and 3pm. It will be 
located at the Skate Park at the 
corner of Clarence and Court 
Streets. 

The Service NSW team on 
board can provide support 
across a broad range of ser-
vices including: 

This includes: 

• Regional seniors travel 
card 

• Savings Finder rebates and 
vouchers 

• NDIS Worker Check appli-
cations 

• Responsible Service of 
Alcohol applications 

• Responsible Conduct of 
Gambling applications 

• other online services. 

The Mobile Service Centre is 
a cashless facility and will ac-
cept payment by credit/debit 
cards or cheques. 

If you require any further 
information on our service lo-
cations or opening hours, vis-
it service.nsw.gov.au/msc, or 
phone 13 77 88. 

Community  

Calendar 

 

.Roxy Gallery is now accepting exhibition proposals for the 2024 
exhibition program. 

Welcoming applications that display innovative approaches to 
contemporary arts from regional and local artists, designers, cura-
tors, community, and cultural groups.  The gallery features a pro-
gram of up to 10 exhibitions per year, four to six weeks in duration. 

The Roxy Gallery aims to support established, emerging, and as-
pirational artists from Kyogle LGA and the wider region with an 
aspiration to connecting content which will inspire creativity in 
artists and audiences both local to the region and visitors. 

Applications are assessed by a panel once a year for the program 
February to November. Applications received after the closing date 
will not be considered. You will receive email confirmation when 
we receive your completed application, and again when the selec-
tion process has been completed. 

Applications are to be completed before 3 October 2023.  Appli-
cations can be made online at the Kyogle Council website.   

www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au/recreation-community/community-
facilities/roxy-gallery/or hardcopy can be returned to Kyogle Coun-
cil Cultural Services Officer 

P.O. Box 11 Kyogle, NSW 2474.   For more information email: 
roxygallery@kyogle.nsw.gov.au or phone 02 66 6632 0230 

ROXY GALLERY 
2024 exhibition applications now open 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=rotarykyoglebazaar.com.au&u=aHR0cDovL3JvdGFyeWt5b2dsZWJhemFhci5jb20uYXU=&i=NWY2OTk1YTFhMTVjODkwZTM4NmI3Zjgx&t=N1Vrdm4wS2dkWVRxRjlGRHNhMWVMYWdSWk5CNG1CZHI5RzVyUlk5aGRSUT0=&h=850cb65e6845430abc608256be3f4ffe&s=AVNPUEhUT
mailto:kyoglebazaar1@gmail.com
mailto:kyoglebazaar1@gmail.com
mailto:ken@vmxmag.com.au
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=outlook.com&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9hdXMwMS5zYWZlbGlua3MucHJvdGVjdGlvbi5vdXRsb29rLmNvbS8_dXJsPWh0dHAlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuc2VydmljZS5uc3cuZ292LmF1JTJGJmRhdGE9MDUlN0MwMSU3Q21vYmlsZXNlcnZpY2VjZW50cmVzJTQwc2VydmljZS5uc3cuZ292LmF1JTdDNj
mailto:roxygallery@kyogle.nsw.gov.au
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Rous County Council’s weed biosecurity 
team has a good news story in its fight to 
eliminate the Cecropia weed tree (Cecropia 
spp.) from the Northern Rivers. 

The team has been working tirelessly 
over the last couple of years to eradicate 
the weed tree before it caused irreversible 
damage to the local ecosystems.  

Their work has included a program of 
diligent identification, mapping and con-
trol works of more than 100 trees. 

Rous is pleased to announce its weed 
biosecurity team is currently working to 
eradicate the last few remaining trees, 
Rous has reached its goal, of no known 
established Cecropia left on the Far North 
Coast. 

What a win! 
Cecropia, also known as Mexican Bean 

Tree, is a fast growing, ornamental tree 
native to tropical Central America and the 
West Indies, that has the potential to in-
vade local rainforests and riparian areas.  

Cecropia thrives in wetter habitats and 
will form dense colonies in forest gaps and 
margins, roadsides and gullies.  

Each tree produces up to 20,000 seed per 
year which can be spread by fruit bats, 
birds, flowing water and the movement of 
soil. If they become established, these 
monocultures are devastating to native 

species of flora and fauna. 
Cecropia is a regional priority eradication 

weed under the NSW Biosecurity Act 2015. 
For further information go to WeedWise 

www.weeds.dpi.nsw.gov.au/Weeds/
Cecropiaor or to report suspected sightings 
head to www.rous.nsw.gov.au/report-a-
weed. 

ROUS CLAIMS  
victory over Cecropia weed 

Rous County Council has had a 
major victory in its fight to eradicate 

the Cecreopia or Mexican Bean 
Tree, pictured., from the Northern 

Rivers. 

KYOGLE COUNCIL HOURS 8.30AM-4PM  
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

PO BOX 11, 1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle, NSW, 2474 
Telephone 02 6632 1611; After hours emergency 02 6626 6800;  
Facsimile 02 6632 2228; E-mail council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au       

Website: www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au   

Facebook: www.facebook.com/KyogleCouncil 

A WARD 

Cr Kylie Thomas  (Mayor) 

0428 919 496 

crkylie.thomas@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Hayden Doolan 

0402 097 185 

crhayden.doolan@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Janet Wilson 

0419 600 848  

crjanet.wilson@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

B WARD 

Cr John Burley  

6632 1436 or  0437 252 376 

crjohn.burley@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Robert Cullen  

0408 278 685 

crrobert.cullen@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Maggie May 

0499 551 714  

crmaggie.may@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

C WARD 

Cr Tom Cooper (Deputy Mayor) 

0437 562 887 

crtom.cooper@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Danielle Mulholland  

0438 931 425 

crdanielle.mulholland@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr James Murray 

0427 581 074 

crjames.murray@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

The next two Ordinary Council meetings will be held on    
Monday 14 August and Monday 11 September 2023 at 2pm.     
Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday of every 
month except January. Meetings start at 2pm and are held 
at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 Stratheden Street, 
Kyogle. The first item of general business is Public Forum, 
which provides a chance  for the public to speak to Council 
on items of business on the agenda. To request to speak at 
Public Forum, you should email council@kyogle.nsw. 
gov.au or phone 6632 1611 at least two hours  before the 
start of the meeting.  

REGIONAL ROADS INFORMATION 
https://www.livetraffic.com/ 

RECYCLING FACILITIES 

All  Council waste facilities have recycling capabilities  
(if separated) and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel,  
aluminium, glass, and plastic at no charge. 
The waste facility hours of operation are:  
Kyogle: 7.30am-12pm Monday to Friday 
  9am-4pm Saturday & Sunday 
Woodenbong: Tuesday & Saturday 9am-4pm  
Bonalbo: Wednesday & Saturday 9am-4pm  
Mallanganee: Thursday & Sunday 9am-4pm   
* Please note all Council waste facilities are closed on public                
holidays 

Council MEETINGS 
Council contact and info 

http://www.weeds.dpi.nsw.gov.au/Weeds/Cecropiaor
http://www.weeds.dpi.nsw.gov.au/Weeds/Cecropiaor
http://www.rous.nsw.gov.au/report-a-weed
http://www.rous.nsw.gov.au/report-a-weed

